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Both sides particularly noted the usefulness of the Canadian-Soviet
Protocol on Consultations of May 19, 1971. Being guided by the goals of this
protocol, both sides spoke in favour of more extensive and regular use of its
possibilities for further expansion of poltical consultations on important
international problems of mutual interest and on questions of bilateral
relations.

Both sides confirmed their intention to make further efforts in
a spirit of reciprocity and mutual benefit, to give added substance to
existing accords and understandings between the two countries and to expand
co-operation in various fields. :

Both sides noted with satisfaction the further increase of
contacts between goverrment and political leaders of both countries,
between representatives of commerce, science and technology, culture,
non-goverrmental organizations and between tourists. Both sides expressed
their mutual intention to deepen these contacts further.

Both sides reviewed the progress made in their joint efforts to
expand co-operation in economic, scientific and technological fields under
the Agreement on Co-operation in the Industrial Application of Science
and Technology signed on January 27, 1971. It was agreed that the implementation
of arrangements made at the third sersion of the mixed commission that took
place in Moscow in October should lead in the near future to concrete
economic results to the benefit of both sides. Both sides also believe that
there are considerable possibilities for further expansion of mutually advan-
tageous trade between Canada and the U.S.S.Re

Both sides were pleased to note that exchanges and co-operation
in scientific, cultural and other fields had been increased and enhanced
by the General Exchanges Agreement between the two countries. They looked
forward to positive results from the mixed commission established under that
agreement, which is scheduled to hold its second session in December in Ottawa
in order to draw up an agreed programme of exchanges for 1974-75. Confirming
the importance attached to the Arctic regions of Canada and the U.S.S.R.,
both sides agreed that opportunities exist for greater co-operaticn in this
field on the basis of mytual interest.

Both gsides expressed their hope for a successful completion to

the negotiatimson a maritime navigation agreement between Canada and the
U.S.S.R.

During the exchange of opinions on international problems the
ministers expressed their conviction that the determining trend in the
present development of international relations is the deepening process of
relaxation of tension, consolidation of security, and peaceful co-operation
between states. They expressed the intention of the Canadian and Soviet
governments to act i{n every possible way to promote the consolidation of this
trend to secure a lasting and stable peace.

The two sides agreed that the first stage of the Conference on
Security and Co-operation in Europe which took place in Helsinki had provided
a good basis for the second stage of the negotiations now going on in Ceneva.
They attach great importance to these negotiations and think it necessary that
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